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DEC 13 2023

MEMORANDUM
TO : The OIC, PENR Officer
Romblon
FROM : The OIC, Regional Executive Director
SUBJECT ENDORSEMENT OF LETTER DATED 11 SEPTEMBER 2023

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE SOLICITOR GENERAL IN
CONNECTION WITH THE COMPLAINT OF THE OFFICE OF
THE MUNICIPAL ENGINEER OF ROMBLON, ROMBLON

This refers to the Memorandum dated September 29, 2023 of the Legal Affairs
Service Director, Atty. Norlito A. Eneran, forwarding the letter dated September 11, 2023
from the Office of the Solicitor General relative to the request for legal assistance of Engr.
Leonardo M. Mendez, Municipal Engineer/Building Official of Romblon, Romblon.

Engr. Mendez is requesting for legal assistance regarding the construction of a
building on a portion of Lot No. 580, Cad. 311-D, Romblon Cadastre by a certain Candelario
M. Tan. Said lot is covered by Original Certificate of Title No. 32 in the name of the
Republic of the Philippines. Further, Lot No. 580 is allegedly reserved as a public market site
per Proclamation No. 359 by the former Governor General of the Philippines.

As such, we are forwarding the above mentioned letter for your appropriate action.

FELIX S. OL, JR., CESO IV

Copy furnished:

ASG Ma. Antonia C. Dizon

State Solicitor John Dominic S. Obias

Office of the Solicitor General

The Undersecretary for Legal and Administration

The Assistant Secretary for Legal Affairs

The Director for Legal Affairs Service

The Director for Land Management Bureau e
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